Federal Dam City Council
December 10, 2018
Regular Meeting 
Unapproved

Unedited

Present: Mayor Zuelow Giffen; Council: Starr, Gillman,
City Clerk-Treasurer: Lavrenz-Johnson
Absent: Tonga, Seivert
Visitors: Bob Starr, Rory Sherman, Ron Singewald
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Agenda: M/S/P Star, Gillman
Approval of Consent Agenda: M/S/P Starr, Gillman to approve following: Cash Control Statement, FDSP Billing, & Expense Reports, FDSP Customer Balance Summary, Approval of Claims & Payroll, Receipts and Disbursements. 

Citizen Petitions, Request: 
F.D.S.P.
Bob Starr will not be attending Minnesota Pollution Control Agency Training event: Wastewater Treatment Basic scheduled for Dec. 11th-13th in Vadnais Heights. He requested to attend the next training event available. 

On January 1st, 2019 the USDA Loan payment is due for $2,237.50.  

M/S/P Gillman, Starr to pay an additional $1,762.50 on the USDA loan payment, for a total of $4000.00 on January 1st, 2019.  
2018 Delinquent FDSP Special Assessments list reviewed. 
OLD BUSINESS
Update regarding Claim#: CP-62903 Vandalism damage to portion of siding on west exterior wall of City Hall filed 7-13-18. League of Minnesota Insurance Trust confirmed they have processed payment based on agreed repair quote totaling $5947.00 with a $250.00 deductible. Payment of $5,697.00 has been received by the City. This amount will be paid to the contractor this spring after work is completed. Subrogation pursuit for recovery of the damages is at a dead-end since responsible party(ies) are unknown. 

Josh Stevenson (Cass County Administrator) and Darrick Anderson (Cass County Highway Engineer) were informed through email, the City received no bids for plowing City Streets. 
Isle Harbor/ Bog Road Detachment procedure: the City attorney advised for Detachment to occur, all land in the original annexation except Lorina Campbell’s two parcels is to be detached.
NEW BUSINESS
M/S/P Zuelow Giffen, Gillman for Clerk-Treasurer to receive informal training in QuickBooks from Rory Sherman.
The Clerk/ Treasurer was directed to write a letter to the owners of 422 Nature’s Way, requesting additional money for the Building Permit fee, and the fine as determined at the November 19th, 2018 Council Meeting. The Clerk was also instructed to include in the letter a request for an updated Building Permit Application for inspection as required. 
LnL Construction bid for 16th Ave is tabled until Clerk/ Treasurer schedules a meeting with the Construction Company and the City Council. 
Both City Hall’s women’s restroom and the supply room have leaks. Tim Jensen will be contacted to repair. 

A farewell message was read on behalf of absent Council member, Mike Seivert. 

M/S/P for Clerk/ Treasurer to purchase the following items for City Hall: fax machine, U.S. flag, mailbox, and dog kennel. 
City Clerk/ Treasurer will contact Kirk Titus (Cass County Land Commissioner) and Darrick Anderson (Cass County Highway Engineer) concerning the temporary rerouting of the Soo Line Trail through Federal Dam and the location of the pedestrian/ fishing bridge. 
 The next City Council Meeting is scheduled for January 14th, 2019 at 5:30p.m. This will be preceded by the Annual meeting at 5:00p.m. 
ADJOURNED
6:14PM 
ATTEST TO:
Dianne Zuelow Giffen—Mayor 

Martha Lavrenz-Johnson—Clerk-Treasurer

